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	CIPFA North East

	
	President: Judith Savage

	
	Vice President: Jim Dafter

	
	Treasurer: Matt Calvert

	
	Secretary: Eleanor Goodman

	

	minutes
	

	

	Meeting:
	CIPFA North East Executive

	
	

	Date and time:
	10 May 2017

	
	

	Venue:
	Newcastle Civic Centre

	
	

	Executive present:
	Jim Dafter (Vice President), Eleanor Goodman (Secretary), Peter Sullivan (Website and Social Media), Tracy Wood, Laura Hayward, James Charlton, Clive Johnson

	
	

	
	

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence


	

	
	Judith Savage, Michael Brodie, Angela Waring, Patrick Melia, Matt Calvert, Jane Cuthbertson. 
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of meeting of 24 January

	

	
	The minutes were agreed as a true record. 
Matters arising:
Congratulations to Laura Hayward on winning the David Clark award. 

	

	3

4

5
6

	Events 2017

Annual Dinner Feedback:

BP provided a write up of the Dinner (attached at the end of these minutes). Around 90 people had attended. Feedback from attendees and sponsors had been good. Venue was excellent – only issue raised was that signage was a bit poor in the main reception, and because there was no microphone in the room people right at the back struggled to hear the speech and quiz results. The mezzanine floor was thought to have worked well for the drinks reception. Happy to use the venue again next year. Made a small surplus on costs, primarily thanks to covering most of the costs through sponsorship which enabled us to keep cost to members low and offer student places free. Keen to continue this approach in future years. 

There was a general discussion about whether there should be an after dinner speaker or other entertainment like other Institutes’ dinners – consensus was that this tended to be expensive and we don’t know that it would add much to the experience. People tend to attend the CIPFA dinner for a more relaxed atmosphere and catch up with colleagues. Quiz still considered popular. 

Exec thanked BP for his hard work organising another successful dinner. 

ACTION – BP to look at a similar date for next year and take forward arrangements (BP)

ACTION – BP to provide a write up to PS to put on website (BP/PS)

Apprenticeship Levy Event, 12 June Newcastle Civic Centre

This is arranged and JS has provided EG with details to advertise via local mailing list. 

ACTION – EG – email local mailing list with details of the event and how to book. 

Pizza and Pre-Seen, tbc

PS had received an email asking if anything was organised in our region. Pre-seen material released 9 May. 

ACTION – EG to email all students to enquire about demand. 
North East Accountancy Awards, 29 June, Gateshead Hilton
JS still planning to attend and present award, BP happy to act as reserve. There would be some spaces available for exec members. CIPFA part sponsoring with CIPFA NE again, so should extend invitation to someone from CIPFA HQ – JS to progress this. 
ACTION – All – email JS if would like to attend NEAA dinner 29 June. 
CIPFA National Conference, 12-13 July, Manchester
JD would be attending for a day, and JC would be attending the student conference. Need to identify someone to attend the President’s Dinner on the Tuesday. 

ACTION – All – email JS if would like to attend CIPFA conference 
Golf Day, September

CJ looking to organise a date in September, which would be at a course in the Northern part of the region. Mondays had been popular and easy to get a course in previous years. 

ACTION – CJ to progress arrangements, pass details to PS for advertising as soon as they are available. 

Brexit Event, September

CIPFA HQ keen to work with NE to organise a half day panel event, with someone from CIPFA central plus local speakers. Gareth Davies, Mazars, offered to speaker on accounting and audit implications. Drew Cullen keen for a full day event, but NE preference is for half day as we’ve found attendance is better. CIPFA keen to use a public building e.g. Newcastle or Gateshead Civic Centres. JS liaising with CIPFA central on this – will update at future meeting. 
October Regional Summit, October

No information had yet been circulated but as far as anyone is aware this is still going ahead. 
CIPFA North East Conference, 1 December, Sage Gateshead

Arrangements were well advanced regarding the conference. LA7 Finance Directors meeting to be held on site – would hopefully mean we can get as many as possible of the FDs to attend the conference for the full day. 

Booking could be opened soon. Just need to confirm pricing so PS can get this set up. 

ACTION – EG to ask JC to confirm pricing and whether this is the same as last year. 
Website and Social Media
PS gave an update on website and social media activity. Now moving towards only using the CIPFA booking system for CIPFA NE Conference, as it was easier to manage bookings internally for free or social events. This means that a flyer should be produced for every event so we have something to link to in emails and social media advertising.   
Financial Update
MC provided an update by email. Too early to provide accurate forecasts for the year as not yet had financials from the Dinner. Currently running at approx. £1.1k loss due to sponsorship of 2017 NEAA and having already paid deposit for 2017 conference.  
ACTION – BP to send details to MC of dinner financials, i.e. any sponsorship invoices or attendance invoices which need to be raised, any cheques to be banked etc. 

Any other business
EG circulated the Council update which had been received from Drew Cullen. This was the first of a series of proposed regular updates from CIPFA HQ for volunteers. 
	


2017 CIPFA in the North East Dinner
On Friday 28 April, 90 CIPFA members and guests attended this year’s Annual Dinner, held at a sparkling new venue, The Crowne Plaza Hotel, located in the Stephenson Quarter, Newcastle upon Tyne, just behind the Central Station. 

Given the hotel’s pride of place as location in a key area of Newcastle city centre’s regeneration, renewal emerged as a key theme of the evening. 

A personal message from newly elected Regional President Judith Savage, stressed the importance and value of CIPFA, public services and the North East to her as she championed CIPFA North East efforts in bringing together these three important strands in her life. The successful Regional Programme of Events was highlighted, with the NE Conference (2017 Event now confirmed as 1 December at the SAGE Gateshead), the various professional update seminars and the Sixth Form Management Games being key features of this. 

The progress in developing support to Students was highlighted, with strong student representation on the Executive Committee, and at the Dinner. 


A final key aspect of Judith’s speech was Partnership working and in that context we welcomed senior representatives from our fellow CCAB Institutes as well as the IRRV and AAT. 

One welcome development at this year’s Dinner was the re-introduction of the David Clark Award. Before stepping down from the Regional Executive Committee, David commissioned a wonderful trophy from the National Glass Centre in Sunderland, to be awarded to a North East student not simply based on examination success but overall contribution involving support to her fellow students and enthusiastic participation in CIPFA activities. The 2016 winner, Laura Hayward of Newcastle City Council was in attendance to receive the award from Judith. 

Brian Roberts, CIPFA’s National President, spoke of his conviction in the role of CIPFA Accountants as Problem Solvers, as years of balanced budgets in the face of shrinking central funds testify. The key CIPFA message of excellence in Public Finance has never been more important. Brian highlighted 3 key areas in achieving this:

· capacity, skills and development;

· breaking down organisational barriers to facilitate conversation and co-operation;

· stronger medium term planning and financial sustainability. 

A charity raffle raised £520, to be divided between Save the Children, the Charity nominated by the first prize-winner, Gareth Davies of Mazars and St Cuthbert’s Hospice in Durham. CIPFA North East would like to express its gratitude to Mazars, Engie and Sellick Partnership both for their support of the event and their generous sponsorship which were integral to the success of the evening. 

The North East was a theme of a challenging quiz set by George Clark, which stimulated much debate. 

Overall the Locomotion Suite proved an entirely appropriate setting for the Dinner, which moved at relentless pace and never ran out of steam as guests’ discussions continued long into the early hours of Saturday morning. 
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